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October 11, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  OCTOBER 11,  2018 - 7:00 PM
STEVE  COOK   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR
Thanks to all who reported and were available as the storms passed our area on Tuesday night.  We were blessed with the storms going East and South as they approached our area.  We received 0.30" of rain and very little wind with no property damage reported.  With the strange weather pattern that we have been in, it is hard to predict what late fall and winter will bring.  Now is the time to review your go-bag clothing and equipment for whatever comes our way.

Thanks to Dale (6-15), all of the overhead lights in IMU-630 have been changed to LED.  Bring your sun glasses when you check them out.

On Thursday, October 4,  2018, our pick up truck (Utility 630) went for new tires which are needed to pass inspection.  The present tires were on the truck when we received it many years ago.  We expect it to be 
back in service Thursday night.

Reserve Wednesday, October 17, 2018, to assist with the Susquehanna Steam Electric Station (SSES) exercise.  The reception center and the decontamination  center will both be at one location this year.  McCall Middle School in Montoursville will be the new location.  Our job at this time will to be to hand out information papers instructing those coming to the center as to what to expect after they park their cars. The school can be seen from the IMU location which will eliminates the need for route maps.  All are welcome to go along, just be ready to leave the EMA Building at 17:00hr.

I will have the roof paint this week.  Since next week looks like there will be warm weather yet, we will be all set for those who volunteered to make this second coat of sealer happen before winter.

Please try to make the meeting as we prepare for fall events.
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